
 

Scanning the Sky:  
30 Years of Hawk Watching on Napatree Point 

 
Read the story of Westerly’s Joe Zbyrowski and his 3-decade long study of 
migrating raptors on Napatree. The article is written by Julie Maurer of the URI 
Coastal Institute and can be viewed HERE.  

Listen to Mr. Zbyrowski describe his adventures in an interview by Julie Maurer 
and Jaclyn Witterschein. The podcast can be reached HERE. 

An excellent scientific analysis of Mr. Zbyrowski’s data was conducted by Joe 
Zbyrowski, Clara Cooper-Mullin and Peter Paton and was published in the 
book Napatree Point: A Decade of Stewardship. A copy of the analysis can be 
obtained HERE. 
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